
 
 
 
March 2, 2017 
 
 
Janice Bonenfant, City Clerk’s Office 
City of Concord 
41 Green St. 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Dear Members of the Concord City Council: 
 
The 2017 Making Strides Against Breast Cancer event will take place in Concord at 
Memorial Field on Sunday, October 15, 2017.  For the past 24 years this event has 
enjoyed tremendous support from the Concord community, both in fundraising and in 
logistical assistance.  In particular, the Concord Police, General Services and the 
Memorial Field grounds crew have been incredibly helpful in making our event a safe 
and pleasant experience for the thousands of people who participate in this non-
competitive fundraising walk. 
 
We respectfully request permission from the City Council for our customary road closure 
for the event again this year: Southbound Fruit St., between Pleasant St. and Clinton St.  
from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM and Westbound Clinton St. from Princeton St. to Silk Farm 
Rd. from 12:00 PM to 2:00 PM and finally northbound Fruit Street from 1- 1:30 PM on 
Sunday October 15, 2017. Members of our planning committee will meet with Sgt. Ranee 
Boyd and The General Services Department to ensure we have a proper police detail that 
day to assist with the road closure and crowd/traffic issues. If you have any questions 
regarding this request, I can be reached at 603-286-0119 or debra.brown.nh@gmail.com. 
 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Debbie Brown 
2017 Volunteer Director of Administration 
Making Strides Against Breast Cancer of Concord, NH 
debra.brown.nh@gmail.com 
603-286-0119 
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